Minutes of Highway Garage Committee meeting on October 5, 2010.

At the suggestion of Ray Jakowski, on Tuesday, October 5th the following members of the Stanfordville Garage Committee visited the Ghent, NY highway garage, built in 2009:  

Bob Cadwallader, Chairman

Duffy Layton

Henry Boehringer

Tom Dewhurst, liaison Garage Committee

Jim Myers, Highway Superintendent

Ray Jakowski, Morris Associates

Mike, Ghent Highway Superintendent/Host

The Ghent Highway Supervisor removed all vehicles from the garage so that our committee could assess the space and layout in the best light.  All of our members were in awe of the usage of space and the layout of this facility.

There ensued several discussions about the building details including heating, lighting, mechanics bay, garage door size, aprons (blacktop), office space, and employee space (lounge).  There were talks about the speed with which emergency call outs (snow) were handled with a garaged vehicle (5 minutes) versus an un-garaged vehicle (1/2 hour).

Mike expressed how his highway workers became more motivated working in the new facility and it was clear that Mike shared this feeling as well.

As a result of the meeting the committee will review our garage layout and compare features with the Ghent facility.  We hope to review other garage facilities, i.e., the Central Hudson Garage in Poughkeepsie in regard to the mechanics bay truck lifts as suggested by Duffy Layton.

There will not be another committee meeting until this capitol project is in order and Morris Associates is in contract.

